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Hot Dog and Hamburger Picnic planned 

for July’s 50 th Anniversary Event July 17th 

     Our 50 th anniversary celebration event for July will be a 
hamburger and hot dog lunch – followed by homemade ice 
cream – after church on July 17.   The focus for the month’s event 
is “Mission,” and the picnic lunch will take place in conjunction with 
Faith’s adult literacy program—LEAP.  

     To get into the picnic spirit, everyone is invited to come to 
church wearing “picnic” attitre  – ready to celebrate during 
worship and party afterward! During worship, different mission 

projects Faith  and its members are involved with w ill be recognized.  Please plan on 
attending the picnic after church on the 17th of July in the  area adjacent to Baese Hall. If it is too 
warm to eat outside, we will set up tables in Baese for eating.  

     Sign-up sheets are in the narthex for “reserva tions ,” so the anniversary committee can 
plan on how many hamburgers and hot dogs to prepare. You are encouraged to sign  up to 
bring condiments and sides for the picnic as well. Those sheets are also in the narthex. 

      Anyone who plays an instrument is invited to bring it to the picnic for an after-lunch  jam 
session , along with singing! Let’s have some summertime fun while celebrating Faith’s 50th 
year!  --Janet Sherman  

Thank You From Family Promise 

     Thank you so much for entering a team in the 2016 Bed 
Race, where we race to end homelessness in New 
Braunfels.  We sincerely appreciate your partnership in 
changing lives one family at a time, and we look forward to 
seeing Faith UCC's team again in the 2017 Bed Race next 
April. 

Thanks Again,  

Alex Ferrano , FPGNB Bed Race Committee 



                                    SERVED  BY FAITH CHURCH 

 
     For decades, McDonald’s posted on their arches sign the number of hamburgers served…”2 

Million Served”….or “10 Million Served.”  
   
     Followers of Jesus serve also.  During the month of 
July, as part of Faith Church 50th  anniversary out reach 
theme, we want to affirm and celebrate the multitud e of 
times and ways Faith members  serve others.    Some do 
tutoring  or take a neighbor to the doctor, or send a 
friendship card to a person that is ill or call a relative in 
another state wishing them  well following surgery and many 
many more.  Faithful Faith folks serve in a  wide array of 
ways.   

 
      Each Sunday  bulletin insert,  during July, w ill include a “tear-off” section  to  report 
“numbers served” and type of service rendered.  We  want celebrate and include 
these  expressions of love  in our prayers during w orship. 
 

BBQ & Pool Party Sunday, July 31st 4-7 p.m.                                               
at the home of Mike and Helen Boursier . 

     They will have hotdogs and hamburgers on the grill with buns 
and the usual condiments plus lemonade and ice water. Bring 
your favorite summer side dish and/or dessert to sh are. 
(BYO favorite beverage.) his is a pool party where people actually get in the water so 
wear your swimsuit and bring a towel!  The Boursiers live at 2603 Country Ledge Drive in 
New Braunfels which is located five miles north of FM 306 and FM 1102 (4 miles north of 
Gruene) off Hunter Road.  

 Directions:  From the intersection of FM 1102 and FM 306 go north toward San Marcos 4 miles 
to the “Country Hills North” development (NOT “Country Hills regular” which is located just south 
of the Boursiers). Turn Left at Country Ridge Drive and take the immediate first left onto Country 
Ledge Drive. Go “down the hill and up and take a sharp right turn”—the Boursier’s house is the 
2nd on the left (3rd if you count the house in the corner/at the curve). White rock; metal roof. Fill 
the driveway with cars and then park on the street. We will plan to eat around 6 p.m.  

Nine Couples Renew Wedding Vows  
 

On June 26th :Steve & Judy Anderson; Ray & Emma Lou 
Bizer; David Reed & Louie Heras; Mike & Jan Ziegler; Reed 
Hoke & Jospeh Guerrero; Tim & Jennifer Marlow; Mike & 
Helen Boursier; David & Donna Myer; and Bill & Florence 
Burns renewed their vows.  Together they represent over 280 
years of marriage!  Blessings on you all in your continued 
covenant journey!  Special recognition goes to Ray and Emma 

Lou who are celebrating their 71st wedding anniversary! 



Heart of Texas Association News  
 
      Rev. Gerry Metzger, pastor of Bethany Congregationa l UCC in San Antonio, has 
announced his coming retirement at the end of this year, with his last Sunday being 
December 24th.   Gerry has served the South Texas Association (now part of the Heart of 
Texas Association)  and the South Central Conference for many years.  He was the South 
Texas Association Minister, the president of the board of directors, and is known to many 
beyond Bethany for his many roles in service to the UCC and the wider community.   Our 
prayers and hopes are with Gerry and with Bethany as they begin preparing for this transition. 
 
      Our new Designated Conference Minister, Dr. Don Lon gbottom, is now on board and 
beginning his ministry with us.  Dr. Don has moved to the Austin area, which will be his 
“home base” for his travels throughout the Conferen ce.  He has plans to be visiting many 
of our churches to connect with us and do ministry.  Many of us welcomed him at the South 
Central Conference Annual Meeting, and were impressed by his direct and honest remarks, 
sense of humor, and caring presence.  I you will get to know him soon.  Dr. Don’s contact 
information is drdon@sccucc.org and (480) 322-5779. 
 
      Our Association fall meeting date and place are set .  We will meet at St. John’s UCC 
in Burton on Saturday, October 29th, 10 am through lunch, with registration at 9:30 am.   
Many thanks to St. John’s for their hospitality and willingness to host.   Our Association board is 
looking at how to host these meetings in the future with a possible plan of rotating them among 
groups of  “neighboring” churches (realizing that our “neighbor” churches may be several miles 
apart), allowing churches can help each other and decide among themselves who will host.  
This is an ongoing conversation among us, and we hope to have a plan soon. 
 
     Finally, a joy.  Our final count for our Heart of T exas youth and adult chaperones 
going to the UCC National Youth Event at the end of  July is 57.   That is by far our largest 
group.  It is due to your generosity and the great experiences from past National Youth Events 
that we have so many going to Orlando for this wonderful opportunity. Although the cost of the 
entire event is high, we were able to help with that by giving $150 travel scholarships.  I ask 
your prayers for our large group as we travel there and are part of this ministry together.  If you 
are interested in knowing more about the event, go to http://www.uccpages.org/nye/. 
 
Blessings in Christ, 
Liz Nash, Association Minister 
 

 
 
 



July Birthdays 

July 4  Chrissy Gossett          July 9  Kai Perry-Clark 

July 10    Karen Kramm         July 13  Adam Gossett          

 July 13  Will Gossett             July 21 Bob Manning 

If your birthday is not listed let Pastor Scott know so we can 

get you on the list for next year. 

July Worship Assistants 

July 3     Liturgist: Sheila Angerer      Acolyte: Kim Beauchamp      Council Rep: Kim Beauchamp 

Greeter: Jim Gossett        Communion: Chrissy Gossett     Hospitality: Mary Jean Owen 

Ushers: Richard Leber; Bob Manning; Wil & Hulen Brown 

AV: Jan Hutchings       Nursery: TBA     

July 10   Liturgist: Karen Dietz      Acolyte: Joseph Guerrero      Council Rep: Joseph Guerrero 

Greeter: Louie Heras      Hospitality: Karen Dietz       AV: David Reed 

Ushers: Joseph Guerrero; Louie Heras; Frank & Karen Dietz;   Nursery: TBA 

July 17    Liturgist: Jennifer Marlow     Acolyte: Mikki Ward       Council Rep: Mikki Ward 

Greeter: Joe Ward      Hospitality: Jennifer Marlow       AV: Tim Marlow 

Ushers: Joe & Mikki Ward; Karen Kramm; Richard Leber         Nursery: TBA 

July 24    Liturgist: Bill Burns      Acolyte: Kyle Kramm     Council Rep: Kyle Kramm 

Greeter: Florence Burns     Hospitality: Julia Allison     AV: Mikki Ward 

Ushers: Kyle Kramm; Julia Allison; Joe Ward; Jim Gossett 

July 31     Liturgist: Hulen Brown    Acolyte: Wil Brown      Council Rep: Wil Brown 

Greeter: Evelyn Krueger     Hospitality: Sheila Angerer      AV: Charles Stark 

Ushers: Wil & Hulen Brown; Sheila Angerer; Richard Leber 

 
If you cannot serve on the date(s) shown, please tr y to find a 
sub.  If that is not possible, please leave a messa ge at the 
church (830-625-6761) as soon as possible.  If you would like to 
be added or removed from all or part of the Worship  Assistant 
List, please contact the church office.  



 

 

Ten New Members Joined Faith UCC on Sunday June 12t h 

    We were blessed to receive ten new 
members on June 12th.  We welcome: 

Adeline Biesenbach                                                          
Mike Boursier & Rev. Dr. Helen Boursier 
(Assocatiate Member)                                                                                                                                            
Locke Carpenter & Rev. Sabrina Jennings                                                                                                                             
Dari DeStefano                                                                                                                              
Valerie Oates                                                                                                                                
Dennis & Sharon Wendel                                                                                                              
Jenna Wendel  

 

Thanks From a Family Promise Family 

     The Lord bless you and keep you.  The Lord make 
his face to shine upon you and give you peace.  This is 
my prayer for you "For whatever you do for the least of 
these you have done it unto me" - Jesus 

Love,  Barbara & Christiana Nardolillo   (6-12-16)  
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Family Promise  

     The past two weeks were our turn to house and feed the families from our Family Promise 
Program. We had three beautiful families with a total of six children ranging from ages 4-15 
years of age.  The families were bonded and looked out for each other and all of the children.   
In my years of overnight stays, this is my first time to have witnessed such bonding within the 
families.  And I have slept over many nights with many different personalities. 

     The first night I spent the night, one of the mothers told me that she had witnessed Jesus in 
all that was being done for her and her daughter at Faith.  

     At one of the meals, only one family was at Baese Hall and the food was ready.  However, 
this one family stated they wanted to wait on the other 
two families so they could eat together.    I found that 
to be a unselfish and caring act. 

     The meals were provided by Friedens's Church.  
There was a wide variety each night and the families 
enjoy each night with a delicious home cooked delight.  
The final Saturday, Mikki and Joe picked up a variety 
of breakfast tacos.  Karen and Frank stepped up and 
provided one of the evening meals.  They were happy 
to do so. 

     When I spoke Sunday, I did not know how many of our people made contributions, but I now 
know and hope I don't leave anyone out.  

     The bedding and totes for each family was delivered by Joe Ward.  Also, Joe and Mikki set 
up their camper for the overnight volunteers.  Joe also delivered the bedding and totes to the 
next church after church services. 

     There was a glitch the first week with the air conditioning.  Our rescue volunteers to get that 
resolved were, Wil Brown, Joe Ward, Pastor Scott and Charles Stark.  I know the families 
appreciated those efforts due to the heat. 

     Mary Owen provided the breakfast items for the first Saturday morning breakfast.  The 
families prepared their own breakfast as a family would do.  I was told later they enjoyed being 
able to participate in the preparation.  They truly felt at home. 

     Our overnight volunteers were Fischer Marlow, Julie Allison, Bob/Shirley Manning, Dari 
DeStephano, Jan/Mike Ziegler, Jan Hutchings, Karen/Frank Dietz and myself. 

     There are two very important days of Family Promise.  The setting up, taking down and 
cleaning up afterwards.  Those who participated were Jan/Mike, Kathy/Rick, Jan, Joe/Mikki, 
Bob/Shirley, Frank, and Mary.  The Marlow children carried lamps to the Hoffman Building and 
were active in other areas as well.  And I would be remiss if I didn't thank Michelle Perry for 
sending our the sign up email that is so organized and fairly easy to use.  I can never remember 
my password.  Michelle gave us the ball and we scored throughout the two weeks. 



     Without these volunteers we could not be a blessing to these families who were guests in our 
home the past two weeks.  And the families are usually at other churches one week, so they 
were so appreciative to be in one spot for these two weeks. 

   (Family Promise continued.....)   The families felt welcomed, felt wanted, felt comfortable and 
felt safe.  This is why, and many other reasons, I love this church and everyone within the walls 
of our sanctuary.  And if you didn't take an active role, I want to thank you for your support, your 
prayers and know you are the glue that makes all of this happen. 

     Family Promise is a promise that is kept.  It is a leg up when life needs that extra little push.  
Our next two weeks will be during the Christmas holidays.  This is the month we need those 
volunteers who are willing to spend Christmas with our Family Promise families. 

     If I left anyone out, I will take you to lunch.  And just an added piece of information.  Karen 
Dietz and I attended the very first meeting to start organizing FP.  It was on a cold February 
night at the Presbyterian Church.  You will have to ask Karen the year.  It has been too long ago 

for my memory. 

Thanks everybody~Sheila 

     Perfectly Imperfect on the 
Potter's Wheel   

South Central Conference 
Annual Meeting 

     The South Central Conference of The 
United Church of Christ's Annual Meeting 

was held in Houston, TX.  I volunteered to be a delegate at our annual meeting.  After two trips 
to General Synod, then attending a "Heart of Texas Association" meeting in Georgetown, I 
decided to give back and asked to be a delegate in Houston.  However, I now have a better 
understanding about our association, the conference and General Synod.� 

     Every minute we were in conference , it was full of music, messages and the workshops that 
were too many to attend all of them..  We were blessed to hear from our General Minister and 
President of the UCC, Rev. Dr. John Dorhauer.  He feels the best days of the church are ahead 
of us.  He feels that our church's "future mission must remain consistent with our historic 
commitments to maintain the unity of the body in the spirit of peace and our current call to offer 
God's extravagant love to all." 

    The  Rev. Dr. Don Longbottom, aka Dr. Don has been  called to serve as "designated 
conference minister" in the interim period we are in.  Dr. Don enthusiastically accepted the call.  
His field of study is social ethics.  He plans to attend services at our church in the near future.  
He will make an appearance and an impression.  He also loves dogs and that is where my heart 
lies.  Dr. Don has helped numerous fractured congregations to work their way back to health 
and wholeness.  I look forward to his visit at Faith. 

     Our featured speaker was Kathy Blossom.  As she sat at her potter's wheel, she gave 
instructions of how to make pottery and manipulated the clay as it spun around the wheel.  She 



emphasized that the clay has to be properly placed in the center of the wheel.  As God worked 
through Kathy's hands, she presented to us how just being slightly off center on the wheel that 
the clay would not  be perfected. The idea for Kathy's program that she brought to us began in 
college and it has become a dream-come-true for her as her ministry of bringing God's message 
from the "potter's house" continues to grow and be a blessing to her.   

   (SCC Annual Mtg continued....)   My tote bag contained a half page about Eden Hill.  Our 
own Rev. Ray and Emma Lou graced the advertisement with a sizable picture of them.  They 
are the voice for Eden Hill and the voice for Faith UCC.  We are fortunate to have them 
contributing so much. 

     There was only time for one workshop.  I attended "The Blessings in the Vessels".  A 
collection of children's Lessons Using Religious Fine Art.  Pamela Mayo was the facilitator and 
she gave us new ways to reach children in worship and in Church School. Pamela is retired as 
an art teacher, grades K-5th.  Her target audience were those who are 
art lovers and who wish to learn ways to create engaging religious 
lessons for children.  I am not particularly interested in fine art, but she 
made it interesting as she engaged the room to participate.  We did 
art interpretation as she guided us to an understanding of how we can 
share these idea with our church and introduce some art as well. 

      Our own Pastor Scott and Rev. Al Hennig received certificates for 
their years of ministry and were acknowledged at our banquet Friday 
evening.� 

     I had a wonderful time in Houston.  The time flew by and if you want to eat different food, no 
matter the city, go to a meeting with Scott.  He knows where the good food places are located. 

     I also want to mention my Back Bay Buddies, Yvette 
Scales, Jasmine Quinerly and Renee Thompson for their 
extraordinary gifts and making my first conference meeting 
a success.  Thanks to each of them.  There were so many 
more who had a hand in this conference, too many to 
name.  

Sheila 

 

Submit Your Stories of "Faith" 

     We are planning on putting together a 50th Anniversary Book with history and memories of 
Faith United Church of Christ.   

     You are encouraged to submit your "Stories of Faith" so they can be included.  Email them to 
the pastor at sbmartinfed@hotmail.com or write them out and submit them. 

     "My favorite memory of Faith Church is......." 

     "I remember when .........  


